

TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

Draft Minutes
May 25, 2022

6:00 P.M.
In-person: Town Office Building, 84 Main Street or Join Zoom Meeting:

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83840336744?pwd=R2YxRGVhUUNibytXc3FpVmQ2SllUZz09
1). Call Meeting to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Pat Farley, Ian Haskell, Randall Dearborn, Nick Grant, Andy Fisher, Lianne Prentice – Selectmen’s Representative. 
2). Approval of Minutes:

• 4/27/22 Meeting – Correct Provenzano to Annie rather than Ann. Sheldon made a motion to approve as amended, Andy seconded. APPROVED

3). Officer and Committee Reports:

• Secretary’s Report – Andy – continuation of the Hertl subdivision tonight. There is a preliminary conceptual consultation for Cloutier, a boundary line adjustment. CIP expense discussion will be held. Cook Memorial Strategic Plan meetings report will be discussed.
• Treasurer’s Report – Ian – no applications this month. We received an expense list for the year that we will review at some point.
• Rep to Economic Development Commission- Pat - forum will be held that will explain broadband service. 
• Lakes Regional Planning Commission – Pat – is considering having 4 alternates for the Executive Board. June 29 is the Annual meeting. Commissioners will be asked if they would like to be alternates. 
• Rep to Conservation Commission – Randall – discussion about Perkins Easement and the Household Hazardous Waste Day being held in August, as well as the Betty Steele Loop and the fire tower windows (11 are free for the taking). 
• Selectmen’s Representative. – Lianne – Rep. Pappas has been invited to the Transfer Station tomorrow at 11 am to look at it and talk about the project. Kelly Goodson is working with TSIC. The Selectboard created a personnel policy review committee. Volunteers are invited. She visited the Bryan Heights Road site and found out what the process is for the Town accepting roads.  
• CIP – Ian – CIP Committee is in the process of contacting departments. 
• GPO Committee – Sheldon – met Monday. They are in the process of forming more outreach programs, consolidating 3-4 events to bring in interesting speakers relating to health, economic effects, recreational effects of clean water. The formulation of the ordinance is beginning to take shape. An outline will be on the website soon, as a way for people to continue to make comments and have input. Pat asked if we are planning on being more strict than the State is. As a general rule, it will follow the State model ordinance.
• Subdivision Regulations Review (SRR) Committee – A second meeting was held. A draft document is being edited as changes, revisions, eliminations are made during the review. 
• Education – Sheldon – there is a workshop Weds, 6/29 11:30 to 1  pm, webinar on the workings of a Planning Board. Registration is open, no cost. Find on NH Municipal website to register.
4). Public Hearings

Continuation of Raed Hertel Family Trust Subdivision –

Map 205/Lot 26 Bryant Heights Road.
Wes Smith from Horizons Engineering is here to present, with Raed Hertel, owner. The town file contains plans that show the approvals from 2002. The Town Inspection report as well as a letter from HEB and a letter from Paul King have been shared. The final approval for the road was recorded in 2007. The approved portion of the road will be used in this further subdivision. Plans showing driveways and hammerhead will be part of the right of way permanently. The right of way was listed as temporary on the approved plans, but will be made permanent with this project. The plan presented is stamped and signed. State subdivision approval and stamp from Mark Lucy will be forthcoming. They are seeking conditional approval tonight. The State Building Code Review (done by Fire Chief) has been approved. The brush will be cut back to widen the road. The road and hammerhead are going to be maintained privately. If the Board prefers that this become a town road, they are willing to work with the Town on that. An official association will have a road maintenance agreement. There will be protective covenants on the lots. 
Donna Veilleux – clarifies that they have no objections to the project. Does the road approval cover the increase in the amount of lots? The Board is of the opinion that it does not matter how many lots, as long as the road is built to town standards. 

Wes clarified that the road is not going to be changed or expanded. 

Donna asked about roads that met town standards for a private road, and if the standards are different for a town road. Sheldon mentioned the frontage requirements. Mr. Hertel said that there are no intentions of improving the gravel road at this time. 
No waivers are included in the packet. They do not believe there are any necessary for this project. 

Conditions from last meeting:

State subdivision approval - pending

Status of road – cleared up tonight

Fire Chief-Building Code approve - yes

Show driveways - done

2 prints, one with and one without contours – presented

The State subdivision approval is pending. The plan will not change other than approval and date, and Mr. Lucy’s stamp. Original signatures will be on the mylar.

The hearing was closed at 6:46 pm. 

Andy made a motion that the subdivision be approved conditionally upon receipt of State Subdivision Approval and revised plans showing stamps and signatures of all agents, and receipt of a mylar within 60 days, Randall seconded. APPROVED
5). Old/New Business

•Subdivision Preliminary Conceptual Consultation- James & Margaret Clothier BLA, Map 404/Lot 46.1 and Albany Map 2/Lots 11 & 12.
Paul King is here presenting the consultation. The owner has 2 lots in Albany, one of which has a sliver in Tamworth. The BLA will happen between the two Albany lots, and will not involve the Tamworth lot at all. The lot with the Tamworth sliver will be getting larger. Would Tamworth be OK with not having an application for this, just receiving a copy of the final plan noting that Tamworth approval is not required?

Sheldon made a motion that an application for Tamworth would be redundant as the boundaries within Tamworth are not being affected and the abutters will be notified. Pat seconded. Lines on the plan that are being abandoned and not changing will be satisfactory. APPROVED
• CIP expenses for the Planning Board for the next 6 years. – the letter from the CIP was received. Discussion was held regarding the Buildout Analysis. Tax map revisions need to be in place prior to a buildout analysis being done. How are the revisions coming along? Lianne will check to see if there is a date for the revisions to go live. Sheldon referred Lianne to Becky Mason. Sheldon recommends that the Board of Selectmen get into the loop on this project. The Buildout Analysis may be postponed to 2024. The subdivision regulations are also being revised, and that may be important for the timing of the buildout analysis. Pat feels that we could potentially have the maps before the end of this year, and that would allow 2023 to possibly include the buildout analysis. This decision will be postponed until further information on the maps is available. A public hearing will need to be noticed and held. Pat made a motion to leave the $20000 for the buildout analysis in 2023, Lianne seconded. APPROVED 4-0-1 Nick abstained.

Lianne asked about Master Plan. It seemed to the Board that it made sense for us to continue to implement the existing plan. She feels that an annotated version of the feedback received from the departments would be a helpful item to produce.

Should a placeholder for professional assistance regarding updates to the Master Plan? Not at this time.
Pat spoke about discussion of a “swap shop”. The Tamworth Recycling Project is looking into that idea. 

The transfer Station improvement process might be updated in the Master Plan. 
• Cook Memorial Library strategic plan meetings report. – Sheldon attended a meeting with Mary Cronin, Dana Littlefield. The Library’s Strategic Plan is not necessarily for the library, but for the Town. Dana’s greatest concern is for the elderly people alone in their homes. Mental health is a big concern as well. 611 is coming. Police are concerned about housing and traffic concerns. Dan Beauregard spoke about recreation and what he needs. There are not a lot of things for teenagers to do, which brought up the idea of a rec center. There has also been a need for a dog park in town. Pat mentioned having a community garden. Mention this idea to Mary and Dan. 
The 2020 census information for Tamworth was presented to the Selectboard, Lianne offered to share with the Board. 

7). Action Items

8). Adjournment – Andy made a motion to adjourn at 7:46 pm, Ian seconded. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk


